

November Meeting Minutes

Thursday, November 16th 2023 WZBG

Present: Ed Ryle, Chair, Kathy VanOrmer, Karen Brady, Tom Mathews, Terry Connor, Corinne

Houle, Jennifer Parsons, Andy Parker, Todd Dyer (Beach Manager)

Also in attendance: Tom Weik, Denise Raap

The meeting was called to order by Ed Ryle @ 6:03 pm.

Move to accept the minutes from the August Special meeting: Kathy V., seconded by Jenn P. All in favor.

First Selectmen Conversation: First Selectmen from Litchfield and Morris were invited to our November meeting to discuss future beach maintenance. In the future, mowing can be done by Morris and spring beach clean-up can be done by Litchifeld. We will contact both public works departments in March/April to schedule pre-beach opening maintenance. The lease is in the hands of White Memorial and will hopefully be finalized soon.

Treasurer's report: Kathy Van Ormer: Balance \$11,923

We have not received Morris' 2023 funding yet. Corinne will follow up with Town Hall.

We had a discussion about the minimum wage continuing to increase.

New Business:

This was Karen Brady's last meeting as secretary and Morris SBC member. We thanked her for her 20+ years of service to Sandy Beach and our communities.

Karen will email Jenn with contacts of new members wishing to join. Jenn will reach out to them as a representative of the commission

Dates for the 2024 SBC Meetings were established and are attached. Moved to accept, Jenn Parsons, Seconded Ed Ryle.

Old Business:

Restoration project:

Ed updated us on the windows. Windows are ready to be delivered. They will be stored in the main building until they can be installed.

Move to adjourn: Kathy Van Ormer, seconded by Andy Parker All were in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:02 pm.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 18th @ 6:00 pm at WZBG!

Respectfully submitted, Karen Brady SBC Secretary